
	 
	 
 

 
“How	To	Become	A	Pro	Soil	Advocate”	

 
 

Finian Makepeace  
 
 
 

*FULL TRANSCRIPT* 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      Hosted By Marjory Wildcraft 
www.TheGrowNetwork.com 



  
 

 2 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

© 2019 Copyright The Grow Network / Grow Your Own Groceries. 
 
ALL RIGHTS RESERVED. No part of this report may be reproduced or 
transmitted in any form whatsoever, electronic, or mechanical, including 
photocopying, recording, or by any informational storage or retrieval system 
without the express written, dated, and signed permission from the author. 
 
DISCLAIMER AND/OR LEGAL NOTICES: The information presented 
herein represents the view of the author as of the date of publication. The 
author reserves the right to alter and update his/her views for any reason 
and at any time. This report is for study and discussion purposes only. 
While every attempt has been made to verify the information provided in 
this report, neither the author nor his affiliates/partners assume any 
responsibility for errors, inaccuracies, or omissions. Any slights of people or 
organizations are unintentional. If advice concerning legal or related 
matters is needed, the services of a fully qualified professional should be 
sought. This report is not intended for use as a source of legal or 
accounting advice. You should be aware of any laws that govern business 
transactions or other business practices in your country and state. 

	

	

 

NOTICE 
You do not have the right to reprint or resell this transcript.  

You may not give away, sell, or share the content herein. 
 



  
 

 3 

“How	To	Become	A	Pro	Soil	Advocate”	
 

Finian Makepeace 

Marjory:	 Hello,	and	welcome	to	the	Homegrown	Food	Summit.	This	is	Marjory	
Wildcraft,	your	host,	and	this	summit	is	brought	to	you	by	The	Grow	
Network,	which	is	the	premier	community	of	people	who	are	
growing	our	own	food	and	making	our	own	medicine.	We	get	it	
about,	about	soil,	right?	And	Franklin	D.	Roosevelt,	he	also	got	it	too.	
He	said	that	a	nation	that	destroys	its	soil	destroys	itself,	and	there	is	
a	very,	very	clear	truth	in	that.	Our	next	presentation	is	going	to	take	
that	statement	to	the	next	level.	And	I	will	be	quite	honest	in	that	
this	presentation	is	not	going	to	be	for	everybody.	Actually,	this	is	
only	going	to	call	to	a	few	people,	but	I'm	very,	very	grateful	for	the	
few	people	that	it	will	call	to,	and	then	for	the	rest	of	us,	got	to	say	
how	inspiring	it	is	and	especially	looking	at	the	younger	generation	
and	what	they're	doing.		

	 Let	me	tell	you	a	little	bit	about	what	it's	about,	is	soil,	and	building	
soil,	and	regenerative	agriculture	is	so	important.	There's	a	group	
called	the	Kiss	the	Ground,	which	is	a	nonprofit	founded	to	tell	the	
story	of	what's	possible	when	we	restore	the	world's	soil.	Just	an	
amazing	young	group.	We	have	Finian,	who	is	the	Co-Founder	of	this	
group,	is	going	to	be	doing	this	presentation.	What	Finian	has	
designed	is	an	advocacy	training.	So,	for	you	who	are	advocates,	if	
you're	ready	to	stand	up	in	your	community,	start	giving	talks,	start	
giving	presentations,	start	getting	out	there,	even	if	it's	just	with	
family	and	friends,	but	being	more	of	an	advocate	for	soil,	and	
getting	more	active	and	outgoing	in	your	community	about	
regeneration,	then	you're	going	to	love	this	presentation.		

	 For	the	rest	of	us,	it's	just	so	great	to	see	that	this	is	happening.	
Finian	actually	is	a	recording	artist	who	runs	the	Kiss	the	Ground	
media	department,	and	in	2018	is	when	he	developed	the	soil	
advocacy	training.	So	far	he	has	trained,	and	this	is	the	great	part,	
about	500	advocates	from	over	20	countries	around	the	world.	
Really,	we	can	help	work	on	soil	health	and	regenerative	agriculture	
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solutions	for	climate	change,	water	scarcity,	and	feeding	the	world.	
Finian	really	wants	to	have	you	become	a	part	of	making	history.	

I	have	to	say,	there	were	a	couple	of	pieces	of	this	presentation	that	
were	really	insightful	or	moving	for	me,	and	the	first	one	was	when	
Finian	told	his	story	about	how	he	became	a	soil	advocate,	and	then	
the	DIY	science	experiments,	science	fair-type	presentations,	show	
the	difference	between	degraded	soil	and	healthy	soil.	It	was	so	fun.	I	
want	to	go	do	that	with	my	kids.	Anyway,	I'll	let	you	watch.	This	is	the	
first	part	of	the	soil	advocacy	training.	You'll	get	a	sense	of	it,	and	if	
this	is	you,	and	you	want	to	become	a	soil	advocate,	I	highly	
recommend	you	sign	up	for	the	training.	I'll	talk	to	you	more	about	
that	at	the	end.		

Finian:	 Hi,	my	name's	Finian	Makepeace.	I'm	one	of	the	co-founders	of	Kiss	
The	Ground.	Thank	you	so	much	for	taking	this	online	workshop.	
Today,	we're	really	gonna	be	getting	into	how	can	you	become	a	
better	soil	advocate,	someone	who's	advocating	for	regenerative	
agriculture,	healthy	soil.	I'm	gonna	be	going	through	a	series	of	tips	
and	tricks	on	things	you	can	do,	ways	you	can	talk	about	this	
message,	ways	of	simplifying	this	content	so	that	your	audience	can	
get	it.	A	lot	of	tried	and	true	ways	to	get	it	across	to	audiences	is	
what	we're	gonna	be	looking	at.	So,	we're	gonna	be	going	through	
about	30%	of	techniques	you	can	use	out	in	the	field	when	you're	
presenting	this	material	and	then	a	lot	of	content.		

	 Today,	we're	really	gonna	be	looking	at	how	we	can	internalize	
content,	work	on	internalizing	it	verus	memorizing	it,	et	cetera,	et	
cetera.	So,	from	everything	to	putting	us	into	an	economic	argument,	
being	able	to	get	someone	to	understand	that	side	of	it,	to	get	
someone	to	be	able	to	understand	the	carbon	sequestration	
potential	that	we're	talking	about	when	we're	building	healthy	soil,	
all	the	way	to	looking	at	some	of	the	situations	that	are	occurring	
with	water,	water	resources,	and	how	regenerating	soil,	building	
healthy	soil	can	also	be	a	huge	contributor	to	solving	that	situation.		

	 So,	becoming	a	soil	advocate.	We're	gonna	be	talking	today	a	lot	
about	this	word	"regeneration,"	or	"regenerative,"	and	not	so	much	
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talking	about	sustainably.	The	first	exercise.	We're	gonna	be	doing	a	
series	of	exercises	today.	The	first	one	we're	gonna	do	is	a	helpful	
thing	that	if	you	watch	a	lot	of	TED	Talks	or	if	you	watch	a	lot	of	
content	where	someone's	delivering	a	message,	oftentimes,	they're	
utilizing	a	relatable	story,	a	story	about	themselves	that	is	giving	the	
audience	and	the	people	watching	a	relatedness	to	them.	This	
exercise	is	called	Finding	Your	Why.	So,	after	we	do	a	little	quick	
exercise,	I'm	gonna	get	a	couple	examples	of	whys	that	I	use	and	one	
of	Kiss	The	Ground's	major	whys.		

	 As	I	do	that,	I	just	wanna	explain	a	bit	more.	So,	when	you're	able	to	
share,	and	if	we	look	at	any	part	of	your	life,	if	you're	able	to	share	
something	and	give	a	piece	of	why	something	is	important	to	you	
and	relate	it	to	a	time	and	place	and	something	that	happened,	an	
instant,	people	react	to	stories,	and	part	of	the	reason	is	just	because	
it	is	a	part	of	us.	We	get	that.	We	relate	to	that.	So,	when	I	talk	about	
finding	your	why,	it's	not	just	because	I	learned	about	this.	What	
we're	really	trying	to	do	is	architect	a	little	bit	more,	what	we	call	
ringing	out,	squeezing	out	the	juice	of	it.		

	 So,	sometimes	when	we	think	about	this,	we	have	to	meditate	for	a	
little	bit.	So,	what	I'm	gonna	ask	you	to	do	is	we're	gonna	take	about	
30	seconds	...	This	is	an	online	thing,	so	it's	gonna	be	really	quick	...	
just	to	close	your	eyes	and	think	about	a	moment	in	your	life,	
whether	it	was	recently	or	whether	it	was	years	ago	or	whether	it	
was	a	time	when	you	were,	what	we	call,	primed,	when	you	were	...	
something	happened	that	got	you	ready	to	hear	something	later,	to	
listen	differently.	So,	when	you're	concocting	this	in	your	head	and	
you're	thinking	about	trying	to	reimagine	this	time,	allow	for	those	
things	that	really	switched	how	you	were	thinking,	switched	how	you	
were	feeling,	those	type	of	moments.	The	more	you	can	get	specific	
of	where,	what,	how,	what	was	the	situation,	the	better,	okay?	So,	
let's	take	a	moment,	close	our	eyes	for	30	seconds,	and	just	whatever	
comes	out.	You	don't	have	to	get	the	perfect	one	right	now,	but	you	
can	go	back	and	reference	this	and	work	on	this	exercise	to	find	your	
why.	Okay,	here	we	go.		
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	 Great.	Hopefully	that	was	about	30	seconds.	So,	what	I'm	gonna	
explain	one	of	my	whys	and	then	I'm	gonna	explain	Kiss	The	Ground's	
why,	the	big	why.	So,	one	of	my	whys	that,	what	I	think,	is	one	of	the	
most	catalyzing	and	priming	moment	that	happened	for	me,	aside	
from	the	whole	history	of	my	life,	of	my	parents,	and	a	whole	lot	of	
other	things	that	shaped	who	I	was	in	my	community,	et	cetera,	et	
cetera,	there	was	something	that	was	really	profound	that	shifted	
how	I	was	acting	as	someone	who	cared	for	the	environment	or	
someone	who	was	going	to	take	on	a	project	such	as	Kiss	The	Ground	
or	something	big.	I	knew	that	I	had	to	do	something.		

	 What	happened	for	me	was	about	nine	months	before	I	heard	about	
this	whole	idea	of	soil	health,	et	cetera,	I	had	a	dream	that	I	was	an	
old	man	and	I	was	in	a	refugee	camp	in	Brazil.	Global	climate	change	
had	wreaked	havoc	on	a	huge	part	of	the	world,	and	billions	of	
people	had	died,	and	people	were	moving	all	around	the	world,	and	I	
was	in	this	refugee	camp.	I'm	an	old	guy	and	my	granddaughter	in	
this	dream,	she	wakes	me	up	in	the	middle	of	the	night	and	she	
sneaks	me	under	the	fence	of	the	refugee	camp	and	she	has	me	
follow	her,	and	we	go	throughout	the	whole	night.	As	the	dawn	
approaches,	we	come	over	the	crest	of	this	hill,	and	in	front	of	us	lays	
a	city	that's	completely	ruined,	deserted,	destroyed.	She	just	looks	up	
at	me	and	I	look	down	at	her	and	she's	got	tears	streaming	down	her	
eyes,	and	she's	just	like,	"Why	didn't	you	do	anything	to	stop	this	
from	happening?"	

	 From	that	moment,	from	that	dream,	I'd	always	been	a	pretty	
passionate	person	who	cared	about	the	environment,	cared	about	
political	issues,	I	had	a	new	wake	up	call	that	I	had	to	do	something.	I	
couldn't	be	that	old	man.	I	couldn't	be	that	grandad	saying,	"I	didn't	
do	anything.	I	didn't	try.	I	didn't	think	I	could,"	or	whatever.	So,	that	
was	a	catalyzing	moment	for	me.	So,	like	I	explained	before,	some	of	
these	moments	can	be,	your	why	can	be	a	priming	moment	or	it	can	
be	a	moment	when	you	did	learn	something	and	when	you	had	an	
"Aha,"	moment.	So,	that	was	my	big	priming	moment,	and	so	I	
implore	you	to	find	something	in	your	life.	Again,	it	doesn't	have	to	
be	emotional	for	you.	It	can	just	be	something	that's	real	and	can	
relate.	It	can	be	a	time	that	something	shifted	in	you.		
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	 So,	Kiss	The	Ground	was	born	because	of	this	why.	This	is	Kiss	The	
Ground's	why.	It's	not	our	mission	statement,	but	it	is	our	why.	Kiss	
The	Ground	exists	because	myself	and	the	other	co-founder	had	this	
why,	and	it	was,	"Oh,	my	gosh.	We	can	do	this.	There	is	something	
we	can	do	that	can	flip	the	script,	can	change	the	trajectory	for	
humanity."	So,	as	advocates	for	other	things	in	our	lives,	we	had	both	
been	disenfranchised	or	demoralized	about	being	advocates	for	
environmental	and	climate	change	stuff.	It	was	daunting.	I	
considered	myself	in	the	95th	percentile	of	people	who	knew	what	
was	happening	with	climate	change.	All	of	the	sudden	...	And	the	
equation	was	everything	equals	we're	shit	out	of	luck,	basically.	All	of	
the	sudden,	this	solution	comes	out	of,	what	I	call,	[inaudible	
00:08:20]	never	heard	about	this	before.	It	provided	a	new	equation.	
It	provided	that	all	of	the	sudden,	we	can	face	the	biggest	challenges.	
Humanity	can	live	regeneratively.		

	 As	an	activist	and	as	a	fellow	advocate,	this	is	a	message	that	changes	
the	apathy	that	many	of	us	are	inundated	by.	We	can	rebuild	fertility,	
we	can	replenish	water	sources,	and	we	can	reverse	global	warming.	
Understanding	the	ability	for	the	soil	and	the	soil	system	to	help	us	
do	that	is	relatively	new	stuff,	and	as	an	advocate,	we	encourage	you	
to	understand	...	So,	write	this	one	down.	We	say	it's	...	I	didn't	know,	
we	didn't	know,	Al	Gore	didn't	know.	Utilize	this	as	a	tool	to	say,	
"People	didn't	really	know."	Yes,	some	indigenous	cultures	had	
understood	this	on	certain	levels,	but	scientifically	and	the	
comprehension	of	the	soil	system,	this	whole	regenerative	
agriculture,	health	soil	thing,	it's	very	new.	So,	put	that	down	as	a	
note,	utilize	that	as	a	talking	point.	This	is	a	new	subject.	We	can	do	
this.	Okay?	So,	that's	Kiss	The	Ground's,	our	thing	that	keeps	us	
energized	is	that	we	know	we	can,	humanity	can.	It's	not	over.	We	
can	do	this.	

	 So,	now,	we're	gonna	talk	about	a	movement	and	your	role	in	a	
movement	as	an	advocate.	Wanna	get	clear	on	your	role	and	wanna	
empower	you	on	your	role	as	an	advocate.	So,	when	we	look	at	how	
movements	are	formed,	they	relatively	or	generally	go	through	this	
pattern:	awareness,	when	people	become	aware	and	they	decide	
whether	or	not	they're	going	to	be	in	favor	or	against	something,	and	
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then	they	fall	into	these	actions,	and	then	we	get	outcomes.	So,	let's	
just	...	It's	kinda	general,	get	it,	that	that	happens.	So,	what	we're	
talking	about	is	why	we	have	this	circle	around	awareness	is	that	
movements	require	...	For	a	movement	to	be	successful,	it's	required	
to	hit	critical	mass,	so	that's	why	we're	saying,	"Wait	a	minute.	If	
everyone	who's	now	in	the	soil	movement	or	this	type	of	movement,	
if	we	all	just	jump	over	to	actions	and	go	to	outcomes,	we're	not	
gonna	hit	a	critical	mass	of	18-20%	of	the	population	that's	gonna	
make	this	a	super	successful	movement."	So,	this	awareness	thing	is	
key.	No	matter	where	you	are	on	this	pathway,	everyone	can	play	a	
role	in	helping	build	awareness.	So,	that's	why	the	circle	is	there.		

	 So,	this	is	an	example	of	how	movements	are	started.	This	person,	
we	call	the	first	person	or	the	leader,	represents,	in	this	scenario,	our	
pioneering	farmers,	our	indigenous	cultural	leaders,	people	who	are	
holding	this	information	understand	that	they're	doing	it,	they're	
willing	to	do	it,	they're	willing	to	face	ridicule,	they're	just	doing	it,	
right?	They're	going	to	keep	going.	The	crucial	part	of	the	first	person	
is	always	there.	It's	inherent.	Without	the	leader,	there	can	be	no	
movement.	But	there's	this	essential	role	that	we're	calling	on	you	
and	others	like	you	to	take	on,	and	it's	what	Kiss	The	Ground	is.	It's	
the	second	person.	This	person	who	is	relating	to	the	leader,	
understanding,	following	a	leader,	taking	what	they're	doing	and	
making	it	accessible	for	more	people.		

	 So,	whether	or	not	you're	a	second	person	or	a	third	or	fourth	
person,	you	are	playing	a	role	of	helping	to	make	this	idea	available	
for	other	people.	We	know	that	if	it	wasn't	for	the	second	person,	
the	likelihood	that	there	would	be	this	is	very,	very,	very	low.	If	there	
wasn't	the	third,	fourth,	and	fifth	person,	the	likelihood	for	this	
would	also	be	extremely	low.	So,	when	we	understand	our	role	in	the	
movement,	we	don't	have	to	be	the	leaders,	but	we	can	step	on	the	
court	as	advocates	and	play	a	role.	This	is	a	very	crucial	role.	So,	just	
knowing	about	the	ideas	is	not	enough.	You	can	be	an	advocate	and	
play	a	very,	very	important	role	for	this	movement,	and	we	want	you	
to	do	that.	So,	that's	what	we're	gonna	be	talking	about	more	today.	
So,	an	advocate	is	that	second	person	role	for	a	movement	to	go.	It's	
the	third	person.	It's	the	fourth	person.	It's	that	initial	group	that	is	so	
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integral	to	making	an	idea	available	to	the	world	'cause	we	each	have	
our	individual	parties	or	people	who	we	cater	to	to	get	these	
messages	out	there.		

	 Okay,	jumping	along.	We're	doing	a	lot	today,	so	bear	with	me.	We're	
grinding	through	a	lot	of	content.	We	can't	solve	problems	by	using	
the	same	kind	of	thinking	we	used	when	we	created	them.	This	is	
pretty	obvious,	right?	Albert	Einstein,	our	great	friend,	told	us	this.	
What	we're	really	saying	here	is	that	we	can't	actually	fix	the	
problems	without	thinking	differently.	We	stand	behind	this	
statement	completely.	The	people	at	Kiss	The	Ground	stand	behind	
this	statement	completely	because	we're	dealing	with	a	situation	
where	almost	every	solution	is	bandage,	non-holistic	thinking,	
bandage	thinking	for	our	issues	that	we	face	today.		

	 So,	we're	gonna	do	another	quick	exercise,	and	I	encourage	you	...	
Today,	we're	gonna	be	...	This	isn't	just	me	doing	a	presentation.	
We're	really	trying	to	give	you	tools	on	how	to	interact	with	your	
audience.	All	these	slides	will	be	available	to	you,	and,	of	course,	we	
encourage	you	to	take	soil	advocate	training	when	the	next	one	
comes	up.	You	can	go	to	KissTheGround.com	or	to	
KissTheGround.teachable.com	to	register	for	the	next	one.	That's,	
like,	a	seven-week	training	course	on	how	to	be	an	advocate.	But	
what	we're	gonna	do	is	be	telling	you,	"Hey,	look,	when	you're	out	
there,	let's	see	if	in	your	presentation	you	can	take	a	moment	and	
help	people	think	differently	or	at	least	get	familiar	with	where	
they're	thinking	now."		

	 So,	this	is	a	little	exercise	we	developed	that's	really	looking	at	
degenerative,	sustainable,	and	regenerative	and	comparing	them	
and	getting	your	audience	to	be	more	familiar	with	these	concepts,	
okay?	So,	when	we	say	you	have	to	change	how	we're	thinking	to	
solve	these	problems,	first,	it's	important	to	get	to	know	how	we're	
thinking,	right?	So,	over	here,	we	have	ecosystem	carrying	capacity,	
time	and	production,	and	it	says,	"Degenerative."		

	 So,	we	ask	our	audience,	"Okay,	everyone,	turn	to	your	partner	..."	
and	you	can	do	it	right	now,	write	down	something,	"	...	what	does	
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degenerative	mean,"	okay?	So,	we	give	our	audience	a	moment	to	
come	up	with	that.	Most	of	the	time,	99%	of	the	time,	people	are	
saying,	"Oh,	just	things	that	are	getting	worse.	Something's	not	as	
good.	It's	deteriorating,"	whatever	it	is.	They're	generally	describing	
degenerative,	and	that's	great,	right?	We're	just	wanting	them	to	get	
familiar	with	where	that	idea's	at.		

	 And	then	what	we're	saying	is	an	add-on	here.	We're	saying,	"Yes,	
everyone's	great.	That's	great	explanation.	Everyone,	good	job."	And	
then	we're	saying,	"Look,	humanity	has,	arguably,	in	general,	aside	
from	a	few	cultures	throughout	history	in	the	last	10,000	years,	most	
of	our	cultures	have	been	living	with	an	expectation	that	to	produce	
our	needs,	we	have	to	decrease	the	functioning	or	the	ecosystem	
carrying	capacity	of	a	place	that	we	are.	So,	our	farming,	for	our	food,	
our	fiber,	and	even	our	fuel,	to	create	that,	we	have	an	expectation	
that	the	land	gets	worse.		

	 Why	do	we	know	that	that	is	true?	Because	for	very,	very,	very	many	
years,	farmers	have	been	doing	something	called	leaving	land	fallow,	
letting	the	land	rest.	"Why	would	they	let	the	land	rest?"	you	ask	
your	audience.	Your	audience	says,	"Well,	I	guess	to	regenerate."	So,	
what	we're	describing,	yes,	is	that	we,	as	humans,	own	or	are	in	the	
conclusion	that	we	destroy	the	land	to	produce	our	needs	and	then	
we	let	nature	regenerate	it.	So,	that	is	what	we	call	a	degenerative	
relationship.	We	are	in	the	conclusion	that,	"Yup,	we	mess	it	up.	
Nature	does	the	repairs,	and	then	we	mess	it	up	again."	So,	that's	our	
relationship,	okay?		

	 All	right.	So,	now,	we	look	at,	like,	"Whoa,	what	happens	if	we	keep	
doing	that	and	our	populations	as	big	as	it	is	and	we	have	more	and	
more	people	to	feed	and	less	and	less	time	for	rest?"	Well,	then	we	
jump	to	the	audience,	like,	"What	does	sustainable	mean?"	Ask	them	
what	sustainable	means.	Most	people	describe	it	pretty	accurately.	
And	then	I	use	this	tool	of	just	using	one	of	the	most	common	
descriptions	of	what	sustainable	is	in	the	dictionary.	This	is	helpful	
because	we're	trying	to	differentiate	between	regenerative	and	
sustainable	for	our	audience.	So,	we	could	say,	"The	definition	of	
sustainable	is	'able	to	be	used	without	being	completely	used	up	or	
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destroyed,'"	and	let	people	think	about	that	for	a	second.	That's	what	
sustainable	means,	"Able	to	be	used	without	being	completely	used	
up	or	destroyed."	

	 So,	you	try	that	on	and	really	your	audience	gets	to	live	with	what	
this	concept	of	sustainability	is,	right?	Then,	we	say,	"Okay,	back	to	
what	we	were	talking	about."	So,	our	understanding	is	that	
humanity's	revelation	or	conclusion	that	we	have	to	be	sustainable	or	
do	conservation	efforts	came	with	a	very	logical	explanation.	We	
were	running	out	of	resources.	We	have	to	do	less	harm;	otherwise,	
we're	going	to	run	out,	right?	It's	very	logical.	There's	nothing	weird	
about	it.	But	it's	essentially	to	do	less	harm,	trying	to	maintain,	
sustain	what	we	have	left,	okay?	Great.	We're	familiarizing	ourself	
with	these	terms.	

	 Regenerative.	You	get	your	audience,	"What	does	regenerative	
mean?"	Most	people	come	back	and	they	say,	"Oh,	it	means	
regenerating,	renew,	rebuild,	right?"	They	describe	regenerate.	Say,	
"Yes.	Cool."	So,	why	aren't	we	farming	regeneratively?	Why	don't	we	
think	we	can	farm	regeneratively?	We	can.	We	remind	our	audience,	
"Everything	in	nature	has	evolved	to	help	increase	carrying	capacity	
of	that	area.	If	it	didn't,	it	usually	gets	pushed	out	or	gets	forced	to	
evolve	to	do	that.	So,	when	we	look	at	what	humans	are	doing,	we	
say,	"Wait	a	minute.	Why	can't	we	be	regenerative?	During	time	and	
production,	can't	we	increase	our	ecosystem	carrying	capacity,	the	
amount	the	land	can	produce	and	provide	for?"	Yes,	I	guess	we	can.	
So,	that	big	question.	So,	you're	getting	people	to	move	out	of	this	
idea	of	sustainability	and	get	more	clear	on	it.		

	 This	next	slide	is	really	important,	I	think,	because	it	gives	people	a	
tool	to	see	symbolically	differently.	So,	why	I	came	up	with	this	was	
because	so	often	when	I	was	presenting	about	regenerative,	I	was	in	
a	situation	where	the	listener	was	saying,	"I	understand	what	you're	
saying,"	and	they	weren't	getting	it.	So,	why	I	came	up	with	this	slide,	
and	really	wanted	to	identify	that	this	symbol	of	sustainability,	or	the	
recycling	symbol	you	can	see	it	as,	is	something	that's	put	back	what	
we	take	out,	keep	what	we	got.	This	makes	sense.	Oh,	we	used	this?	
Try	our	very	best	to	be	sustained,	to	sustain	what	we	have.	When	we	
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put	that	in	context	and	say,	"That's	sustainable	thinking,"	then	we're	
able	to	more	easily	get	our	person	to	understand,	who	we're	
advocating	to,	understand	regenerative.	So,	we	use	a	symbol	of	a	
spiral,	outgoing	spiral,	ever	increasing	to	remind	someone	that	
something	can	start	from	a	diminished	state	and	increase,	okay?	So,	
use	this	if	you're	presenting	and	you	want	your	audience	to	really	get	
it.		

	 I'm	gonna	take	a	quick	second	to	make	sure	this	video's	actually	
recording.	I'll	be	right	back.		

	 Great.	Video	is	still	recording.	Everything's	good.	We're	back.		

	 So,	this	is	another	really	valuable,	easy	slide	to	help	you	get	this	
message	across.	So,	people	will	be	like,	"What's	wrong	with	
sustainable?"	Sustainability,	we	have	no	qualms	with	sustainability.	
We	say,	"Sustainability	is	ahead	of	its	time."	What	do	we	mean?	
Humanity	has	degenerated	the	earth.	We	have,	for	example,	in	the	
last	40	years,	lost	one	third	of	our	farmable	land	due	to	degenerative	
agriculture	practices.	So,	we've	degenerated	the	land	significantly	all	
over	the	world.	Unless	we	regenerate,	sustainability	doesn't	make	
any	sense.	Do	we	really	wanna	sustain	down	here?	Do	we	really	
wanna	sustain	the	place	that	we've	gone	to	over	the	last	10,000	
years,	what	humanity's	done,	and	especially	in	the	last	200	years?		

	 So,	this	helps	a	lot.	So,	you	can	draw	that.	I	would	encourage	you	to	
do	that	right	now	just	to	get	it	into	your	head.	Be	like,	"We've	
degenerated.	If	we	sustain	there,	it	doesn't	make	any	sense.	We	
should	regenerate,	then	we	can	sustain."	So,	all	your	people	who	are	
working	in	sustainability,	they're	just	way	ahead	of	the	curve,	they're	
way	ahead	of	their	time.	We're	not	bashing	sustainability.	We're	just	
saying,	"Hey,	we	gotta	regenerate	first,	then	sustainability	makes	
sense."	

	 Okay.	We're	gonna	quickly	try	to	give	you	some	economic	arguments	
here	so	that	you	can	be	equipped	to	utilize	this	when	you're	talking	
with	people.	Be	like,	"Well,	environmentalists	just	drain	money	from	
people	who	wanna	make	a	living,"	right?	We're	gonna	bust	that	
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open.	So,	degenerative	agriculture	is	constantly	losing	money,	right?	
It	gets	propped	up	here	and	there	by	governments	and	different	
things,	but	in	general,	when	you're	losing	ecosystem	carrying	
capacity,	over	time	in	production,	your	ability	to	make	money	on	that	
land	decreases,	right?	Because	you	have,	for	example,	less	cows	can	
be	fed	on	your	land,	because	you	have	less	biomass	to	feed	them,	
right?	So,	if	you	degrade	the	land	with	overgrazing,	you	can	have	less	
cows,	so	then	you	have	less	money,	right?		

	 The	other	thing	that	is	really	important	is	input	costs.	When	we	are	in	
a	degenerative	situation,	our	input	costs	are	going	up.	When	your	
input	costs	go	up,	your	net	profits	go	down.	So,	that's	why	we	have	
money	going	down	in	the	degenerative	curve.	Sustainable,	obviously,	
it's	trying	to	maintain	where	you're	at.	Time	in	production,	your	
money	is	flat-lining	because	your	input	costs	are	constantly	put	back,	
trying	to	maintain,	okay?		

	 Obviously,	our	next	one	is	pretty	easy	to	understand,	but	what	is	so	
important,	and	this	is	actually	a	picture	...	Just	jump	back	a	second.	
This	is	across	the	street.	You	can	see	the	shadows	of	the	cows.	If	you	
look	closely	here,	this	grass	...	I	was	at	this	farm	in	Alabama.	The	
grass	is	about	this	tall	and	they	don't	do	planned	grazing	with	their	
cows,	and	in	the	course	of	three	years,	this	land	was	degraded.	It	had	
about	50%	ground	cover,	went	to	over	95%	ground	cover.	They	
increased	the	stocking	capacity	of	their	land	by	three	and	a	half	
times.	Oh,	sorry.	By	five	times.	Pardon	me.	They're	now	able	to	hold	
three	and	a	half	times	more	cattle	than	their	neighbor	right	across	
the	street.	This	is	literally	a	street	right	here.	Three	a	half	times	more	
cattle.	That's	three	and	half	times	more	money.	So,	when	you're	
increasing	carrying	capacity	of	land	with	regenerative	agriculture,	
you're	able	to	get	more	money	because	your	input	costs	always	
going	down.		

	 Okay.	So,	another	quick	exercise.	Being	with	your	audience.	We're	
not	gonna	have	time	to	do	a	full	exercise	on	this.	I	just	wanna	give	
you	this	and	have	you	try	it.	Oftentimes,	when	people	are	public	
speaking,	they	get	super	nervous.	It	happens	to	all	of	us.	It	happens	
to	the	best	of	us.	One	thing	that	I	discovered	for	myself	that,	I	think,	
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has	been	helpful	to	fast	forward	people	into	feeling	more	
comfortable	on	stage	is	an	exercise	where	you're	just	finding	a	friend	
and	reminding	yourself	when	you	call	up	your	brother	or	your	mom	
or	something	to	tell	them	a	story,	something	happened,	call	your	
wife	up,	they're	like,	"Oh,	this	just	happened	to	me,"	any	story	you're	
telling	or	anything	that's	happened	that	you	are	familiar	with	or	
know,	you're	just	talking,	right?		

	 Most	of	us	aren't	memorizing	a	script	and	trying	to	make	sure	we	get	
a	story	and	starting	to	sweat	in	our	armpits,	in	our	forehead,	and	be	
like,	"Oh,	my	God.	I'm	telling	this	story.	Ah,	I'm	so	nervous."	So,	when	
we	internalize,	being	like	...	We're	just	allowing	for	ourselves	to	say	
that.	So,	right	now,	I'm	talking	to	you.	I'm	letting	the	information	
that's	here	get	out	to	you.	I	have	an	intent	to	tell	you	this	certain	
thing.	So,	you	can	try	this	when	you're	driving	the	car,	when	you're	
actually	telling	a	story	to	someone,	and	just	remember	how	it	feels	
totally	natural,	it	just	comes	out.	The	words	just	flow	out	of	you.		

	 So,	that's	the	type	of	feeling	and	that's	the	type	of	thing	we're	trying	
to	do	so	that	you	can	be	with	your	audience.	You	can	say,	"Hey,	I'm	
talking	to	you	about	something.	I	might	get	the	facts	a	little	bit	wrong	
here	or	there,	but	here's	this	idea.	I'm	just	gonna	tell	you	it."	If	you're	
willing	to	share	that	with	someone	who	...	You're	like,	"Oh,	I	just	
heard	about	this	whole	thing.	Let	me	try	to	explain	it."	We	can	feel	
the	same	comfort	on	stage.	It's	just	really,	really,	really	trying	to	
identify	with	that	choice,	like,	"Am	I	freaking	out	here	because	I'm	
nervous	I'm	gonna	mess	up?"	If	you're	nervous	you're	gonna	mess	
up,	tell	your	audience	that.	It	totally	chills	the	whole	thing.	Be	like,	
"I'm	nervous	I'm	gonna	mess	up	because	I'm	really	new	to	this."	That	
gives	them	a	familiarity	with	where	you're	at	and	you're	able	to	then	
be	more	free	in	the	space,	try	more	things	on,	and	not	act	like	you're	
some	big	hotshot	expert	all	the	sudden	because	you	just	learned	this	
maybe.	So,	be	with	your	audience,	this	little	exercise	you	can	play	to	
remind	yourself	that	you	don't	have	to	be	that	nervous	when	you're	
up	on	stage	or	when	you're	presenting.	

	 Here's	another	quick	graphic	you	could	use	that	is	a	little	push	into	
the	idea	of	sustainability.	One	of	my	students	came	up	with	this	from	
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this	whole	advocate	training	course.	Day	one	of	a	road	rash,	month	
six	of	road	rash,	year	three	of	road	rash.	That	road	rash	has	been	
sustained,	okay?	Day	one	of	tilled	field,	month	six	of	tilled	field,	year	
three	of	tilled	field.	That	field	has	been	tilled	that	whole	time.	That's	
sustaining	that	field	scenario,	right?	You	get	it?	Sustaining	isn't	
actually	that	exciting.		

	 Okay.	We're	gonna	jump	on	to	this	slide:	Getting	It	Clear	To	People.	
We	are	very	quickly	desertifying	the	earth	now.	Oftentimes,	the	
immediate	jump	to	conclusion	is	climate	change	is	causing	
desertification.	Like,	okay,	let	that	be	whatever	it	is	for	your	
audience.	But	we're	saying	humans,	through	our	agriculture,	whether	
it's	tilling	or	overgrazing	or	clearing	with	deforestation,	we	are	
creating	desertification	extremely	fast	because	farming	has	caused	
loss	of	the	capacity	of	that	land	to	function	and	for	what	we're	gonna	
talk	about	with	soil	building	to	occur	naturally.	So,	we're	in	a	very	
destructive	rate.		

	 In	the	U.S.	alone,	we're	losing	four	tons	of	top	soil	per	acre	per	year.	
Have	that	in	your	head.	Write	that	one	down.	That's	a	really	great	
one	to	understand.	That's	the	average	loss	of	top	soil	per	acre	per	
year.	If	you	wanna	make	it	a	little	more	fun	and	relatable,	that's	four	
pickup	trucks	full	of	soil,	regular-sized	pickup	trucks,	full	of	soil	going	
to	an	acre	of	land,	which	is	about	the	size	of	a	suburban	back	lot,	
taking	off	four	pickup	trucks	of	soil,	shipping	them	out	every	year.	
That's	what	we're	doing	on	our	farmland	every	year.	So,	very	serious.	
So,	goes	away	from	mud	and	it	goes	away	from	erosion	wind,	and	
water.	Those	are	the	two	main	ones.		

	 So,	little	quote	here.	Erosion	washed	away	the	soils,	undermining	the	
carrying	capacity	of	this	land	for	human	population.	Okay.	If	you've	
noticed,	most	of	my	slides	have	very	few	words.	There's	a	big	reason	
for	that.	There's	a	law	of	don't	make	your	slides	really	wordy	because	
people	can't	do	two	things	at	once.	They	can't	listen	to	what	you're	
saying	and	read	what's	on	your	slide	at	the	same	time.	So,	don't	put	
too	much	on	your	slides.	You	can	use	these	slides	if	you	want.	But	
when	I	have	a	scenario	like	this,	a	quote	that's	more	than	two	or	
three	lines	or	more	than	...	Sorry	...	two	or	three	words,	I'm	going	to	
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read	it	with	my	audience.	That's	how	I	prefer	to	do	it.	I	say,	like	I	just	
did	with	you.	I	read	it	with	them.	We're	reading	it	together.	Now,	
that's	done.	We're	back	to	focusing	on	the	presentation.	You're	not	
trying	to	read	that	over	and	over	again,	hopefully,	right?	Use	that.	
Don't	put	too	much	in	your	slides,	okay?		

	 What	is	soil?	This	is	gonna	be	really	quick.	We're	gonna	power	
through	this,	okay?	We're	giving	you	some	of,	what	we	call,	the	best	
ways	to	get	people	to	understand	how	soil	is	built	that	we've	used.	
This	trick	is	really	great	for	new	people,	for	old	people	just	to	have	a	
fun	perspective	shift	so	that	they're	prepared	to	understand	that	
there's	a	bunch	of	stuff	that	we	all	didn't	really	get.	We	can	ask	
people,	"Where	does	a	tree	come	from,"	or,	"Where	does	the	mass	
of	a	tree	come	from?"	You	can	be	in	line	and	point	to	a	tree	and	say,	
"Where	did	that	come	from?"	and	most	people,	including	myself	and	
many	other	people,	would	be	like,	"The	ground.	Soil."	That's	the	most	
logical	conclusion	because	the	tree	has	roots.	Probably	most	
[inaudible	00:31:22].	They're	like,	"Yeah,	the	ground	because	the	
seed	and	then	it	comes	from	the	ground,	right?"	

	 Very	minuscule	part	of	the	tree	is	actually	coming	from	those	
minerals	that	stay	in	the	ground.	The	mass,	the	structure	of	that	tree	
is	coming	out	of	the	carbon	dioxide	in	thin	air,	okay?	It,	also,	is	
coming	from	water,	which	is	in	the	ground	or	cycles	from	the	ground	
to	the	air,	but	it's	pulling	water	up	from	its	roots	and	pulling	carbon	
...	Sorry	...	in	through	the	stomata	in	its	leaves.	So,	CO2	is	coming	in	
and	it's	combining	carbon	with	hydrogen	from	water	and	making	
carbohydrates,	sugars.	The	sap	of	a	tree,	you	know	how	the	liquid	
sap	when	you	were	a	kid	you'd	tap	the	tree?	That	is	the	actual	liquid	
sugars	that	is	the	food	for	the	tree.	It	makes	it,	it	builds	itself	with	it.	
That's	where	the	tree	came	from.	It	came	out	of	thin	air.	Use	that.		

	 Healthy	soil	is	also	built	from	thin	air.	This	is	the	big	explosion	where	
...	This	is	why	Kiss	The	Ground	was	formed	and	so	many	activists	and	
people	are	really	excited	about	this	whole	thing.	We	didn't	really	
understand	and	our	textbooks	didn't	really	teach	us	and	our	science	
classes	didn't	really	get	this	through	to	us	because	a	lot	of	the	science	
is	very	new	on	this,	we	didn't	really	understand	that	healthy	soil	is	
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also	built	from	thin	air,	and	grasping,	not	the	old	version	of	that	...	
Hold	with	me	real	quick.	

	 Most	of	what	was	taught	of	how	soil	is	built	is	erosion	happens	from	
the	mountainside,	sand,	silt,	and	clay	accumulate,	leaves	and	things	
fall	to	the	ground,	things	start	to	decompose,	and	those	mix	with	the	
sand,	silt,	and	clay	and	create	our	soil,	their	soil.	But	when	we	look	at	
it,	when	we	look	at	healthy	soil,	the	structure	and	the	building	of	
health	soil,	that's	only	about	15%,	sometimes	high	range,	20%,	
sometimes	low	range,	8%,	of	the	soil	is	actually	made	that	way	
because	when	things	are	decomposing,	they're	being	eaten,	and	
they're	turning	back	to	CO2.		

	 So,	where	does	the	big	profound	amount	of	soil	come	from?	Healthy	
soil	is	built	from	thin	air.	What's	happening	is	all	plants	are	pumping	a	
bunch	of	those	sugars,	usually	around	30,	40%,	but	sometimes	up	to	
80%	of	those	sugars.	The	sap	that	they	create,	they're	pumping	out	
of	their	roots	to	feed	the	microorganisms	in	the	soil	in	exchange	for	
minerals	and	water.	So,	they're	feeding	the	microbes,	the	fungi	and	
bacteria	and	all	these	other	organisms	in	soil,	food	web,	they're	
feeding	them,	the	bottom	of	the	food	chain,	like	the	fungi	and	
bacteria,	and	they	are,	in	exchange,	harvesting,	making	available	
minerals	and	water	for	the	plant.		

	 So,	here's	a	zoom	in	quick	from	David	Montgomery's	book	where	
we're	seeing	the	tip	of	a	root,	and	the	tip	of	the	root	isn't	actually	
that	thin.	All	these	bacterial	colonies,	everything's	living	in	this	zone	
right	here,	and	the	root	tip	is	actually	sweating	out	sugars	to	feed	the	
bacteria,	and	the	bacteria	are	harvesting,	they're	harvesting	
minerals,	they're	eating	and	doing	their	thing	to	get	the	minerals	in	
the	subsoil,	and	then	those	minerals	become	plant-available	so	the	
plan	can	absorb	those.		

	 There's	another	scenario	with	mycorrhiza	fungi,	these	little,	the	hair-
like	structures,	they're	actually	going	way	far	into	the	soil,	but	they	
plug	into	the	plant	root,	the	plant	feeds	them	sugar	so	they	can	grow,	
and	they	grow	out	into	soil,	and	they	can	actually	mine	rocks.	They	
use	enzymes	and	they	go	in	and	mine	rocks,	and	they	pump	back	
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minerals	and	water	to	the	plant,	expanding	the	plant	root	capacity	
tens	of	thousands	of	times.	This	is	what	it	looks	like.	So,	that's	how	
big	the	plant	root	is,	and	all	these	flying	hairs	are	mycorrhiza	fungi	
that	are	actually	making	the	root	surface	area	so	much	bigger,	so	it's	
so	much	more	ability	to	absorb	and	harvest	and	mine	for	minerals	in	
the	soil.	There	you	go.	There's	the	difference	between	a	mycorrhiza	
fungi-colonized	plant	and	a	non-colonized	plant.	You	can	see	it.	
Boron,	cobalt,	magnesium	or	any	of	these	places.	

	 So,	when	you're	out	there	as	an	activist	or	advocate	and	you're	
saying,	"Look,	we	destroy	these	mycorrhiza	fungi	networks	and	95%	
of	plants	evolved	and	are	able	to	live	in	a	mutualistic	relationship	
with	these	fungi,	but	a	lot	of	our	farming	doesn't	have	it,"	so	we're	
having	to	apply	way	more	fertilizer	and	way	more	costs	to	our	
farmers	to	make	that	happen	versus	letting	nature	do	its	job.	Okay.	
We	get	this	carbon-glued	soil,	and	we	can	get	more	of	that	later.		

	 So,	this	is	a	slide	that	really	just	describes,	like,	"Look	..."	People	are,	
like,	"Too	much	carbon	in	the	atmosphere."	They're	like,	"Well,	
carbon	is	not	the	enemy.	Carbon	builds	everything.	So,	right	now,	we	
put	a	lot	of	carbon	into	the	atmosphere.		

	 Whoa.	That's	for	later.	That's	plates	of	flower	in	the	back.		

	 We	have	more	carbon	in	the	soil	than	we	have	in	the	atmosphere	in	
the	biosphere	combined,	so	remind	people	that	we	still,	even	though	
we've	depleted	the	soil	so	much,	we	still	have	more	carbon	there.	So,	
we	can	build	that	reservoir	rather	quickly.		

	 So,	next,	I	want	to	use	this	moment	to	give	some	tips	on	presenting,	
okay?	Internalization	versus	memorization.	I	think	this	is	a	way	to	
speed	up	your	ability	to	be	out	there	as	a	confident	speaker.	When	
we	have	our	slides,	...	As	you	see,	I've	gone	through	with	my	slides	...	
my	slides	can	really	help	be	my	guide,	so	I	encourage	you	to	utilize	
this	sort	of	crutch	if	you	need	it	to	help	your	presentation	move	
forward.	You	don't	need	to	memorize	a	whole	script,	but	what	you	
can	do	is,	on	your	own,	you	can	practice	talking.	When	you	see	a	
slide,	it	reminds	you	of	your	talking	points.	You	can	write	little	talking	
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points	on	a	flash	card	and	be	like,	"Oh,	did	I	hit	my	talking	points?"	
But	you	can	practice	with	your	slides.	You	can	practice	that	
internalization	of	the	stuff	and	speaking	it	out.	

	 So,	don't	wait,	don't	just	memorize	and	have	it	as	a	memorization	
mode	in	your	head.	Internalizing	it	by	speaking	it	out,	speaking	it	out,	
trying	it,	saying	it	again,	that's	what	really	gonna	allow	you	to	go	
through	slides	and	identify	with	your	audience	and	not	be	in	a	mode	
of	memorization.	If	you	go	off	track	a	memorized	script,	your	brain	
starts	freaking	out,	so	this	gives	you	a	way	to	do	that.	So,	utilize	
internalization	versus	memorization.	As	an	advocate,	I'd	recommend	
it.		

	 Most	farming	destroys	the	soil	system.	Most	farming	is	degenerative.	
We	can	just	tell	people	that.	If	you're	an	advocate,	be	like,	"Look,	
what's	wrong	with	farming?"	We	already	said.	The	average	rate	of	
soil	loss,	four	tons	of	top	soil	per	acre	per	year,	that's	what	we're	
dealing	with.	It's	causing	desertification	across	the	world.	We	have	to	
face	this.	We	have	to	be	real	with	this.	So,	converting	to	regenerative	
agriculture	can	change	that.	That's	the	whole	reason	we're	here.	This	
is	a	quick	slide	that's	just	how	do	I	know	if	something's	regenerative?	
Really	simply.	Is	it	causing	regeneration?	Labels	are	great.	Some	of	
these	labels	are	amazing.	ROC	is	amazing,	biodynamics	is	amazing,	
organics,	amazing,	but	also	getting	co-opted	a	lot,	permaculture,	all	
these	things	are	great.	They	mean	different	things	and	what's	
required	by	farmers,	but	really,	is	it	causing	regeneration?	Are	we	
rebuilding	the	ability	for	that	land	to	function	properly,	water,	carbon	
cycles,	and	the	ability	for	minerals	and	things	to	be	utilized?	

	 We	can	grow	soil.	Use	that	talking	point.	We	can	grow	soil.	This	is	for	
you	to	take.	These	are	the	five	principles	of	regenerative	agriculture.	
Least	disturbance.	Here,	we	have	tilling	and	a	bunch	of	fertilizer	and	
pesticide	bags.	Living	root	in	the	ground.	Obviously,	as	we	talked	
about,	the	roots	are	pumping	out	those	sugars.	They're	the	ones	
feeding	the	system.	Without	the	living	root	in	the	ground	and	as	
much	time	as	possible,	the	organisms	in	the	soil	will	starve	to	death.	
We	need	to	constantly	feed	them	carbon	because	they're	carbon-
based	life	forms.		
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	 If	we	don't,	we	starve	the	system	and	it	dies.	That's	why	we	have	to	
have	living	roots	in	soil	and	plants	growing	on	our	land	all	the	time,	
okay?	Does	that	make	sense?	Conventional	agriculture	treats	the	soil	
as	just	a	growing	cardboard,	growing	medium.	When	we	treat	the	
soil	as	a	biological	functioning	system	and	carbon	is	the	food	source,	
we	better	get	food	source	in	there.	There's	no	living	plants?	That	
means	no	carbon	being	pumped	to	feed	those	organisms.	They	die.	
They	eat	themselves	out	of	house	and	home,	pushing	way	too	much	
carbon	into	the	atmosphere,	and	not	having	a	balance,	not	building	
that	soil	system.		

	 Okay,	this	is	something,	I	think,	is	super	important	is	denormalizing.	
As	a	soil	advocate,	one	of	your	top	priorities	is	to	denormalize	
agriculture	the	way	it	is	right	now.	This	is	helpful	to	do	that	when	
you're	comparing	the	two.	After	you	understand	how	soil	is	built	...	
Again,	we're	going	really	fast	today	'cause	this	is	quick.	Once	you	get	
to	know	that	more	and	you're	more	familiar	with	that,	you	can	go	
and	see,	as	you're	driving	down	the	highway,	and	see	thousands	of	
miles	of	bare	soil	or	flying	a	plane,	you're	like,	"Wait	a	minute.	
Nothing	is	feeding	the	soil	system.	It	is	completely	dying,	oxidizing,	
and	burning	up	all	of	those	carbon	organisms	and	glues	and	
everything."	This	system	is	pumping	carbon	into	...	Oh,	here	we	go.	
You	can	use	these	slides	and	it'll	show	you.	So,	we	have	water,	H2O	
going	up,	carbon	dioxide	going	up,	and	vice	versa	in	our	regenerative	
scenario.	We	have	carbon,	CO2	getting	pumped	down,	and	sugars	
and	water	being	able	to	be	absorbed	into	that	soil	system	because	
when	we're	building	carbon	into	the	soil,	soil	organic	matter,	we	are,	
also,	building	the	sponginess	and	water	holding	capacity	of	the	soil.		

	 We	can	compare	till	and	no	till.	We	talked	about	mycorrhiza	fungi.	
This	is	disturbing	and	breaking	apart	aggregates	of	soil,	which	we're	
gonna	talk	about	in	a	second.	No	till	agriculture	is	leaving	that	soil	in	
tact,	leaving	those	aggregates	in	tact.	Chemicals	versus	no	chemicals.	
Overgrazing	versus	planned	grazing.		Versus	planned	grazing.	Annuals	
versus	perennials.	Organics	and	landfill	versus	on	prop	land.	
Windbreaks	versus	no	windbreaks.	So,	with	that,	we're	gonna	take	a	
quick	break	and	do	a	fun	exercise.	This	exercise,	I	encourage	you	to	
do	anywhere.	You're	at	a	house	party,	people	are	like,	"Why	are	you	
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so	excited	about	the	soil?"	blah,	blah,	blah,	right?	You	can	talk	for	
them	for	days	or	you	can	just	do	this	really	quick	example.	Didi	
Pershouse,	who	also	does	an	online	course	that	I	recommend	you	
take,	she	showed	us	this	one.	It's	really,	really	great.		

	 So,	what	we're	seeing	here	is	two	cases	here.	We	have	flour	and	
bread.	You	have	two	slices	of	bread	and	a	little	plop	of	flour.	The	
flour	is	representing	our	degraded	dispersed	state	soil.	So,	when	we	
till	the	ground,	what	we're	doing	is	deaggregating.	We're	breaking	
about	the	aggregates	that	the	soil	made	with	those	carbon	glues	and	
we're	creating	a	dispersed	state	of	particles,	minerals	and	soil	
particles,	right?	So,	in	this	dispersed	state	is	how	the	flour	is	...	It's	
pretending	it's	that.	Versus	the	bread,	which	is	acting	as	the	
aggregated	state.	When	we	put	the	yeast	in	bread	and	we	put	this	
bread	mixture	together,	what	happens	is	the	stuff	in	here,	the	flour,	
aggregates,	and	we	get	air	pockets	and	we	get	surface	area	
constructed.	If	you	zoomed	into	this,	it	would	look	pretty	awesome,	
but	it's	a	structure	that's	going	on.	It's	not	dispersed.	So,	you	get	
aggregation	versus	dispersed,	okay?	

	 So,	what	I'm	gonna	do	is	I'm	gonna	take	this	rag	that's	wet	to	
simulate	some	rainfall.	I'm	gonna	do	this	one	at	a	time	here	so	I	don't	
[inaudible	00:44:27]	myself.	So,	this	is	a	really	great	exercise.	So,	you	
can	just	take	this	rag	and	you're	gonna	pretend	it's	rainfall.	You	can	
also	do	holes	in	the	cup,	right?	If	you	can	see	that	...	I	don't	know	if	
you	can	totally	see,	but	we	have	all	of	this	water	that	just	very	quickly	
pooled	up	on	the	side	of	the	flour,	okay?	Look	at	that.	On	top,	it's	just	
created	rivers.	Reminds	me	of	degraded	land,	right?	Here	is	the	wild	
thing.	So,	after	this	rainfall,	we	have	all	of	this	water	just	run	off,	it's	
all	muddy	and	gross.	Remind	you	of	anything?	Our	muddy	rivers?	
Human	construct.	We	did	that.		

	 What's	really	crazy	here	is	...	Watch.	You	wipe	this	away,	dry.	It's	
completely	dry	right	on	the	top.	That's	what	happens.	When	we	have	
this	first	state,	it	caps	off	very	quickly,	and	all	of	the	sudden,	we	have	
no	permeation	into	that,	so	we	have	no	recharging	of	our	water	
sources,	our	springs,	our	underground	aquifers,	they're	all	diminished	
and	unable	to	recharge	and	get	a	lot	of	runoff,	we	get	a	lot	of	muddy	
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water,	and	we	get	a	lot	of	toxins	and	pollutants	and	soil,	silt,	going	
into	our	rivers,	our	bays,	and	our	oceans.	Completely	destructive.		

	 Versus	this	scenario,	very	quickly,	with	the	bread.	As	you	can	
imagine,	something	else	entirely	might	happen	here.	I	don't	know	
how	...	Oh,	look.	It's	raining,	and	it's	absorbing.	No	runoff.	Look	at	
that.	So,	we	squeeze	this	out	and	this	bread	can	hold	quite	a	bit	of	
water.	This	is	what	the	soil	sponge	is	almost	exactly.	If	you	go	try	it	
with	healthy	soil,	you	can	do	the	same	thing	if	you	have	the	time	to	
grab	healthy	and	dead	soil.	Look	at	that.	So,	something	amazing	
happens	if	we	keep	doing	this,	right?	Hopefully,	I	have	enough	water	
here.	This	bread	is	really	absorbing	tons	of	water.	But	what	happens	
when	you're	doing	this	exercise	is	all	the	sudden,	you	get	clear	water,	
as	we	do	right	now,	coming	through	here.	What	is	that?	The	water	
went	down,	hit	the	plate	bottom.	That's	our	spring.	Clean	water	
coming	out,	purified	clean	water	here	on	the	edge.	That's	spring	
water.	It's	underground	aquifers	being	recharged.	Healthy	soil	
absorbs	water.		

	 When	we're	talking	about	leaving	soil	bare	and	tilled,	that's	one	of	
the	worst	things	that	we	can	deal	with	with	till,	bare	soil	is	
completely	dispersing	that	soil	state	and,	all	the	sudden,	we	get	that	
mass	amount	of	runoff	and	no	infiltration	levels	and	this	huge	
different	thing.	This	is	really	quick	stuff	for	you	to	remember.	Plants	
don't	...	This	is	for	human	health	stuff,	people	who	are	all	wanting	to	
go	on	that	advocacy	route.	You	totally	can.	I	encourage	you	to	get	in	
touch	with	people	like	Dan	Kittredge	from	Bionutrient	Association.	
Here's	a	quote	from	him.	He	says,	"Plants	don't	have	the	ability	to	
digest	soil."	That's	what	we	were	talking	about	before.	When	the	
plants	are	sharing	those	sugars	with	those	micro-organisms,	it's	
because	they	want	the	micro-organisms	to	help	them	get	what	they	
need.	

	 So,	when	you're	tasting	a	tasty	tomato,	for	example,	the	reason	it's	
so	tasty	and	why	your	tongue	can	tell	is	because	the	soil	system	was	
right.	The	interaction	between	the	plants	and	the	soil	was	doing	
something	right	versus	that	cardboard-tasting	tomato,	which	we've	
all	encountered.	So,	that	ability	for	that	to	function	is	the	microbial.	
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When	I	was	expressing	in	that	earlier	slide	where	the	plant	root	is	
feeding	outside	of	itself,	it's	feeding	sugars	to	this	big	microbe	
complex,	all	of	these	bacteria	and	fungi,	et	cetera,	they're	providing	
the	nutrients	so	the	plant	root	can	absorb	it.	And	vice	versa.	On	your	
lower	intestine,	what	you're	doing	is	actually	...	You	don't	digest	all	
that	kale	that	you	eat,	for	example.	Your	lower	intestine	is	getting	
fed,	the	organisms	inside	are	getting	fed	so	that	they	can	digest	that	
material	so	that	you	can	digest	it.	So,	it's	a	very	cool	inverse	
relationship.	We	don't	have	a	ton	of	time	to	get	into	that	today.		

	 Oh,	we	did	the	bread	and	flour	demo	already.	There	we	go.	Cool.	So,	
here's	another	example	of	how	you	can	use	a	slide	like	this	for	
people	to	grasp.	Most	of	us	can	relate.	We	see	this	scenario	and	we	
can	relate	that	that	is	different.	What	we're	really	trying	to	do	is	
shape	this	new	normal,	right?	When	people	see	now	degraded,	dead	
land,	they're	gonna	understand	that	that's	a	cause	for	when	there's	a	
big	flood,	"Oh,	why	is	it	flooding?"	Well,	maybe	there's	not	enough	
infiltration,	right?	So,	we	can	get	people	to	think	about	water	
differently.	It's	called	the	new	water	paradigm.	Thinking	about	water	
differently,	changing	how	our	farming	and	all	of	our	agriculture	
works.	The	great	quote	from	Allan	Savory,	"It's	not	drought	that	
causes	bare	ground.	It's	bare	ground	that	causes	drought."	Ponder	
that,	get	back	to	me.		

	 So,	when	we	have	bare	soil,	it's	not	just	about	this	water	infiltration	
and	its	soil	water-holding	capacity.	It's	also	about	Heat	Island	Effect.	
So,	when	we	talk	about	bare	soil,	most	of	us	have	felt	bare	soil.	It's	
hot,	can	get	extremely	hot.	What	it's	doing	is	causing	latent	heat,	and	
that	latent	heat	is	dispersing	the	ability	for	clouds	and	moisture	to	
accumulate.	So,	when	we	have	Heat	Island	Effect,	it	dramatically	
decreases	the	ability	for	the	small	water	cycle	to	function	versus	
when	we	have	covered	soil	that	keeps	cool.	Why?	Because	as	
opposed	to	bare	soil,	which	is	just	hot,	like	concrete,	plants	are	
actually	endothermic,	meaning	they	absorb	heat	energy	to	make	
photosynthesis	work.	That	is	like	an	air	conditioner.	It's	a	solar	
powered	air	conditioner,	which	is	freaking	amazing.	So,	it's	actually	
not	just	less	hot.	It's	actually	reversing	heat.	It's	endothermic,	taking	
in	heat	to	do	a	reaction.		
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	 Here's	another	example	when	we	talk	about	low	infiltration	rates.	So,	
water,	when	flooding	happens,	many	of	our	ranches	in	Texas,	for	
example,	are	infiltrating	at	a	half	an	inch	of	water	per	hour.	I	know	a	
gentleman	who	has	converted	many	of	those	ranches	to,	in	two	or	
three	years,	increasing	to	a	half	an	inch	of	water	in	four	seconds.	An	
hour,	flooding	catastrophe.	Four	seconds,	mass	amount	of	
infiltration.	Obviously,	soil	can	still	reach	its	threshold	holding	
capacity	of	water,	but	still,	major	difference	of	underground	water	
recharge,	spring	recharge,	and	lack	of	runoff	into	our	oceans.	We	
have	this	choice.		

	 As	an	advocate,	I	want	you	to	be	empowered	that	we	have	the	
choice,	humanity	has	this	really	big	choice	right	now	to	go	healthy	
soil	or	dust,	Mad	Max	or	a	new	utopia	where	we	have	abundance	
everywhere.	This	can	start	from	places	that	are	already	extremely	
degraded.	We	can	have	less	CO2	in	the	atmosphere	because	we're	
sequestering	it	into	the	ground.	Pumping	carbon	through	the	plants,	
we	can	sequester	billions	of	tons	of	carbon	into	the	ground.	We	can	
have	clean	water.	Your	Brita	water	filter,	it's	carbon.	Carbon	in	the	
ground	filters	our	water	along	with	the	biological	processes	in	there.	
Filtering	water,	making	clean	water,	recharging	underground	water,	
and	also,	increasing	the	amount	of	water	that's	held	in	our	soils	so	
that	plants	have	longer	periods	of	being	able	to	photosynthesis,	less	
ability	for	fires,	et	cetera,	et	cetera.		

	 Healthier	food.	We	talked	about	when	we	have	living	soil,	when	
we're	feeding	that	soil	and	we	have	the	proper	living	soil,	our	micro-
organisms	are	working	to	make	available	nutrients	for	our	plants.	
That's	why	our	food	tastes	good.	Our	tongue	knows	what's	healthy.	
Don't	forget.		

	 Prosperity	for	farmers.	We	talked	about	this	before.	We	can	have	
farmers	making	more	money	because	they're	increasing	the	holding	
capacity	of	their	land.	They	can	be	having	healthier	lifestyles,	they	
can	be	having	more	rest.	Farming	has	become	extremely	difficult	and	
toxic	for	so	many	people	around	the	world,	and	we	need	to	give	this,	
for	the	world	and	for	governments	to	help	sponsor	regenerative	
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agriculture,	to	save	a	lot	of	our	rural	communities	and	build	them	
back.	

	 We	can	restore	ecosystems.	When	we	look	at	the	biodiversity,	when	
we	look	at	a	teaspoon	of	soil,	has	more	organisms,	a	healthy	soil,	
teaspoon	of	healthy	soil,	more	organisms	than	there	are	people	on	
planet	earth.	When	we	have	a	healthy	biodiverse	base	with	the	soil,	
all	other	biodiversity	works	itself	out	and	becomes	more	prolific.		

	 The	goal	is	to	convert	the	mind.	We	need	to	shift	people's	brain	
mindset	setting	away	from	just	being	sustainable,	doing	less	harm,	to	
the	potential	of	regeneration,	thinking	holistically,	and	regeneration.		

	 Become	a	trained	advocate.	You	can	take	Kiss	The	Ground	solo	
advocate	training.	This	was	a	quick	sneak	peek.	A	lot	of	the	content	
from	what	we	do	there.	We'd	love	to	take	you	through	the	course	to	
get	more	in	depth	and	get	more	of	a	download.	You	can	check	it	out	
at	KissTheGround.com.	Thanks	so	much	for	having	me.	I	really	
appreciate	you	all	becoming	advocates	for	healthy	soil	and	the	
regenerative	agriculture	movement.	Thank	you	so	much.	Have	a	
wonderful	rest	of	the	conference.		

Marjory:							Well,	there's	Finian,	and	Kiss	the	Ground.	What	a	great	name	for	an	
organization,	and	what	awesome	work.	Hugely	important	work	that	
needs	to	be	done	on	the	planet.	If	you're	the	one,	you	watched	that	
whole	presentation,	you	know	you're	a	soil	advocate.	Go	click	on	that	
button	over	there.	If	cost	is	an	issue,	I	talked	to	Finian.	Hee	said,	
"Definitely	talk	to	me.	We	have	scholarships.	We	have	ways.	We	
want	more	soil	advocates."	So,	don't	let	a	price	tag	get	in	your	way.	If	
you	do	have	the	funds,	but	if	you're	a	soil	advocate,	click	on	that	
button	over	there	and	get	started.	Take	this	training.	Get	connected	
with	Kiss	the	Ground.	We	do	need	to	train,	actually,	an	army	of	soil	
advocates,	and	we	absolutely	have	to	change	the	conversation	on	
this	planet	of	how	we're	treating	our	natural	resources.	Another	
group	you	can	support	is	to	click	the	button	down	below.	This	is	the	
Marjory	pitch	for	buy	this	summit,	okay?	Yes,	we	really	do	count	on	
your	support	to	make	these	things	happen.	This	is	Marjory	Wildcraft.	
Let's	get	together	for	another	presentation.	
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